
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

February 12, 2013 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Bruce Butterfield at 7:04.  In attendance 

were FCA board members; Gary Dawson, Trileigh Tucker, Caroline Duncan, Vlad 

Oustimovitch, Kathleen Dellplain, David Haggerty, Gordon Wiehler, Phil Sweetland, and 

Martin Westerman.  Also in attendance were; Kristine Cramer of King County 

Wastewater, Denise Dahn, Cass Nevada of Alliance for Lincoln Park, Tracy Record of 

WSB, James Day and Jim Nuerenberg, residents.  The minutes were accepted as written. 

 

Kristine Cramer gave us an update on the Barton Street Substation.  The Japanese crew 

doing the Jack Grouting is nearly finished.  The bypass on the pump station will start 

soon.  That will require 24 hour a day work with pumps and generators going full time.  

A box may be built around the generator for noise control.  The completed station will be 

waterproof in case of sea level rise or storms.  The CSO rain garden construction will 

begin in 2014.  Rainwise rebates will be available for residents to add rain gardens or 

cisterns.  There will be no new art for the Barton Station. 

 

Trileigh Tucker introduced members of the Alliance for Lincoln Park, Denise Dahn, and 

Cass Nevada.  Denise talked about the erosion of the paths and forest of Lincoln Park.  

There are arrows all over from various races and events.  The maintenance area is 

growing; Lincoln Park is a hub for SW region parks maintenance. 

 

Celebrate Lincoln Park will be Tuesday April 23
rd

.  This will be an Open House concept 

at the Hall at Fauntleroy.  Carolyn will notify members of her committee for planning and 

organizing. 

 

Street trees – Claudia Levi is arranging for street trees along the east side of Fauntleroy 

Way, north of Lincoln Park.  They will start north of Cloverdale or Thistle to not block 

water views.  There may also be street trees on the west side of Fauntleroy Way. 

 

The Fauntleroy Food Fest will be March 19
th

.  Eight Vendors have accepted.  Community 

tables are set; assignments will be made at the March meeting.  Remember to mingle! 

 

Carolyn and Gordon went over the survey results.  There were 177 responses so far.  

Most responders are over 50, and generally happy here.  The survey will run a little 

longer. 

 

The treasury report was sent via email. 

 

Bruce Butterfield is retiring as president of the FCA. If there are no other candidates, 

David Haggerty will serve as president for 2013.  All board members are urged to 

encourage new FCA participants. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10.  Submitted by Kathleen Dellplain, Secretary 


